
PENNAETH / HEADTEACHER:  John Weir BSc  MEd NPQH 

Ysgol Treffynnon Pen Y Maes Road Treffynnon/Holywell Sir Y Flint/Flintshire CH8 7EN 

Ffôn/Tel: 01352 710011 Ffacs/Fax: 01352 714662 e-bost/e-mail: info@yt.flintshire.sch.uk 

 

 

 
 
15th December 2023 

Dear Parents, Carers and Guardians, 

As the first term of the academic year draws to a close, I would like to take this 
opportunity to extend my heartfelt wishes to each of you for a joyful and restful 
festive season. The commitment and support you have shown throughout this term 
have been invaluable to our school community. 

As we celebrate the end of this term, it is my pleasure to share some important 
information and reminders with you. 

End of term 
Please note that Ysgol Treffynnon will close for the Christmas break at 13:00 on 
Friday, 22nd December 2023. We look forward to welcoming our students back in 
the New Year, refreshed and ready for the exciting challenges that await.  

School will reopen for students on Wednesday 10th January 2024. 

Christmas Dinner Day: 
We are delighted to announce that our Christmas Dinner Day will be held on 
Monday, 18th December 2023. This special day is an opportunity for students and 
staff to enjoy a festive meal together, fostering a sense of community and 
celebration. 

Non-Uniform and Christmas Jumper Day: 
In the spirit of the festive season, Monday, 18th December 2023, will also be a non-
uniform day. We encourage students to wear their Christmas jumpers, adding a 
touch of festive cheer to our school environment. 

These events are a wonderful way to end the year on a high note, embracing the joy 
and warmth of the festive season. We hope they bring a smile to the faces of our 
students and staff alike. 

Wishing you and your families a safe, happy, and peaceful Christmas. 

Warm regards, 

 

Mary Jones 
Deputy Headteacher 
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